Miss Ruth Hoover, Department of Physical Education.

Dear Miss Hoover:

Thank you so much for your kindness in furnishing the splendid entertainment for us between halves of the Kensas-Nebraska game.

I am indeed sorry I did not get to witness the exhibition, but I heard the plaudits of the crowd from my dressing room, so I know how much they appreciated it. And then other people have told me how wonderful it was, so again I want you to know of my deep appreciation.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH